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M 31 May School Development - Day 5   Pupils do not attend 

Tu-F 1-4 June  Years 8-10 and Year 11 Assessments   

Tu 29 June Summer Term ends at 12.00 Buses @12.05 

Year 11 geographers enjoyed the chance to go outside and carry out a microclimate 
study and get used to using 
fieldwork equipment in the 
school grounds.  

Well done everyone! 

Can all pupils please check homes, lockers 

and Form Bases for any books they may 

have forgotten about?   Please remember 

all books need to be returned to the school 

Library by Wednesday 9
 
June to facilitate 

the end of year stock-check. 

YEAR 12 CHEERIO LUNCH 
Year 12 enjoyed an extended lunch on their last full day of school. 
There were a variety of activities on offer including a Tug of War 
and Dry Ski Race, with a visit to the ice cream van for a free treat 
after what has been a challenging year. We wish them all the best 
for the summer and are looking forward to seeing them again next 
year. Year 12 Pastoral Team.  



'Sullivan is 
full of 

Drama!'  
 
There’s no business like 
show business, and this 
year is no exception. 
Whilst it may feel as 
though the world has been 
put on pause, the talent at 
Sullivan Upper School will 
never stop! After 
workshops and a nerve- 
racking audition process, 
two of our Drama students, 
Suzanne McNutt (Year 13) 
and Lydia Dobson (Year 
12), have been selected for 
the National Youth 
Theatre. The competition 
was fierce, with over 5000 
students from across the 
UK auditioning, yet 
Suzanne and Lydia 
obviously managed to 
make an impression.  
  

The Drama Department at 
Sullivan were delighted to 
host the National Youth 
Theatre auditions this year 
in order to provide our 
students with further 
opportunities outside the 
classroom. Approximately 
20 students from years 10-
13 auditioned and we were 
very pleased that many 
received call backs, which 
is also a great 
achievement. We look 
forward to working with 
The National Youth 
Theatre again next year 
and providing more 
students with an 
opportunity to audition and 
hopefully begin on their 
journey to success.  
  

We wish Suzanne and 
Lydia every success for 
this exciting adventure and 
we look forward to hearing 
about all their experiences 
in September! 
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1st XI 
hockey 
player 
Hannah 
Boyd is 
running 10 
half 
marathons 
between 
now and 24 
August in 
aid of the 
Robin 
Menary 
Foundation. 
Robin was 

Hannah’s (Alex’s, Year 10 & 
Lucy’s, Year 8) uncle who sadly 
passed away from a brain 
tumour 10 years ago. For more 
information and to support this 
worthy cause please visit the 
Robin Menary Go Fund Me 
page.   


